TIME:

7:00 a.m.

PLACE:

The Dalles Public Works Department

Conference Room 1215 W 1<sup>st</sup> Street The Dalles OR 97058

> AGENDA TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION July 17, 2019

- I. CALL TO ORDER
- II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES June 19, 2019
- III. PUBLIC COMMENT
- IV. OLD BUSINESS
- V. NEW BUSINESS
  - A) "NO OUTLET" sign on Esther Way Nate Larson
  - B) Dead End sign 16<sup>th</sup> St off of Riverview St. Near the Middle School Taken down by owner??
- VI. ADJOURNMENT

#### Minutes

# TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION MEETING Of July 17, 2019 7:00a

COMMISSION PRESENT: Frank Pyles, Larry Fairclo, Mike Kilkenny, Robert Kuenzinger,

ABSENT MEMBERS: Brent Bybee, Michael Holloran, Fred Davis, Russ Brown ,Jeff Kienlen

STAFF PRESENT: Dale McCabe – City Engineer, Chris Harrell – Transportation Manager and Jean Corbin – Department Secretary

PUBLIC PRESENT: NA

Mike Kilkenny made a motion to approve the June minutes. Robert Kuenzinger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

# **PUBLIC COMMENT**

NA

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

# A) Traffic Lights at 6th and Webber

Dale had contacted David Hirsh from the ODOT office in Bend. David stated that he had not had a chance to evaluate the proposed changes of converting the intersection and signal operations to split phasing. ODOT will evaluate the operation of the intersection and provide a list of "pros" and "cons" of making the switch for the city to consider. He did state that the city and the traffic safety committee will need to recognize that one of the major impacts of the split phasing is that it also splits up and affects the allowed pedestrian movements of the intersection. Dale will contact ODOT and hopes to bring updated info to the next meeting in August.

# B) Traffic Lights at 6th and Cherry Heights

On 6/20/19 ODOT installed the flashing yellow arrows for all of the left hand turn movements of the intersection at 6<sup>th</sup> and Cherry Heights. Traffic seems to be moving more efficient through the intersection.

### C) 2<sup>nd</sup> and Cherry Heights

Dale stated we have hired Kittelson and Associates to perform an Intersection operation analysis, Safety Analysis, and an alternatives analysis..

The Intersection does meet the requirements. The North Bound left turn movement is the issue. They are now in the Alternative Analysis evaluation phase of the project.

## D) Curb on 2nd and Washington

Chris Harrell reported that his crew has completed the extension of the yellow paint on the curb by 5 feet, on the corner of 2<sup>nd</sup> and Washington in front of Hamptons Furniture. As requested and previously approved by the Traffic Safety Committee.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

## A) Dead End Signs

A request was submitted by two citizens asking for Dead End Signs to be placed on their streets. One on Ester Way off Scenic and one on 16<sup>th</sup> St off of Riverview St. Frank Pyles moved to motion and Larry Fairclo seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously to add a Dead End sign at both requested locations. Once approved, Chris Harrell will find an appropriate area in the right-of-way to post the signs.

B) Campers and Boats parked along the narrow streets.

Robert brought up the concern of campers and boats parking along the narrow streets. It was stated that, this is a codes enforcement and or police department issue. Please contact Nikki Lesich our Codes Enforcer at (541)296-5481 Ext. 1153 or email nlesich@ci.the-dalles.or.us

C) Concrete Contract 2019 ADA improvement Project.

Dale shared that the Concrete Contract for ADA improvements was approved by city council and we are in the pre-construction phase with the contractors. There will be three stages to the project.

- 1. Dry Hollow and E 19 $^{\rm th}$  –Bulb outs/mid- block cross walk and rapid flashing beacon light.
- 2. ADA ramps 10<sup>th</sup> and Union
- 3. ADA ramps at the round-a-bout at the base of Brewery Grade.

The first two stages hope to be finished by the end of August, before the new school year.

D) There was discussion brought up by Chris Harrell of the cost benefit analysis for water based paint vs modified urethane vs thermo plastic paints for long line striping for our roads to be performed by a private agency and or a public contracting.

There being no further business to come before the Commission, Mike Kilkenny moved to adjourn. Larry Fairclo seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Jean Corbin,
Department Secretary
City of The Dalles Public Works

Final approval

Fránk Pyles

# **WATER DISTRIBUTION**



# SERVICE ORDER/CUSTOMER REQUEST

DATE:	7/3/19 Issued By:	
Address:	1708 ESTHEN WAY	
Contact Info		
Name:	NATE LARSON	
Phone #:	841-490-0680 LU MSS6	
Request:	PLEASE ADO "NO OUTLET"	•
	TO ESTHEN WAY SIGN, OFF OF	
	E. SCENIC. TRAFFIC FROM SOMSIS	•
	PANK, ETC. THINKS THEY CAN GET DOUNTOWN + HAS TO TURN APONNO,	LOTS OF DOG
	Dannioun + Ans 10 10190 Answer	CHICORON LIV
Action taken:		· IN THE ANDA
		-
By: (service person)		-
Date:		

### **Jean Corbin**

rom:

Dale McCabe

sent:

Tuesday, July 16, 2019 9:28 AM

To:

Jean Corbin

Subject:

FW: RE:

FYI. We will need to add this to tomorrow's meeting agenda. Thanks.

#### Dale

From: Dave Anderson

Sent: Tuesday, July 16, 2019 9:14 AM

To: Dale McCabe < dmccabe@ci.the-dalles.or.us >

Subject: Fwd: RE:

Dale-

Lets take this to TSC per Julie. Thx.

Dave

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: Julie Krueger < <u>ikrueger@ci.the-dalles.or.us</u>>

Date: July 16, 2019 at 8:12:40 AM PDT

To: 'Andretta Schellinger' < andretta.schellinger@gmail.com>

Cc: Dave Anderson < danderson@ci.the-dalles.or.us>

Subject: RE:

Hi Andretta,

I will forward this to our Public Works Director and he will get it in front of the Traffic Safety Commission for a recommendation. Thank you,

Julie

From: Andretta Schellinger [mailto:andretta.schellinger@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, July 15, 2019 4:11 PM

To: Julie Krueger

Subject:

Ms. Krueger,

I was unsure as to who to send this request to so if you are the wrong person can you please let me know who I know email.

#### Jean Corbin

From:

Holloran, Michael J <mhollor@osp.oregon.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, July 16, 2019 5:09 PM

To: Jean Corbin Cc: Mike Kilkenny

Subject: RE: Updated Traffic Safety Agenda for 7/17/19

I do have one thing for ya'll to discuss...

If one of you could bring it up... I vote Mike

In all seriousness.... I've been noticing a lot more traffic at the junction of Hwy 30 and the I-84 Exit 85 overpass just east of the roundabout.

I know of at least one crash recently and I've noticed a major backup onto the overpass multiple times when someone is waiting to turn left. Especially when a large CMV is waiting to turn left.

Not sure I have a solution, but we should discuss it.

#### Thanks.

From: Jean Corbin < icorbin@ci.the-dalles.or.us>

Sent: Monday, July 15, 2019 1:13 PM

o: 'fjpyles@qnect.net' <fjpyles@qnect.net'>; 'larryfairclo@gmail.com' <larryfairclo@gmail.com';

'mkilkenny@gorge.net' <mkilkenny@gorge.net>; 'michael.holloran@state.or.us' <michael.holloran@state.or.us>;

'kuenzingerrobert@gmail.com' <kuenzingerrobert@gmail.com>; 'fvdavis@embargmail.com'

<fvdavis@embargmail.com>; 'brentbybee88@gmail.com' <bre>dee88@gmail.com>; Dale McCabe

<dmccabe@ci.the-dalles.or.us>; 'Russ Brown' <rbrown@skyride.net>; Jeffrey Kienlen <ikienlen@ci.the-dalles.or.us>;

Chris Harrell <charrell@ci.the-dalles.or.us>; Cynthia Keever <ckeever@ci.the-dalles.or.us>

Subject: Updated Traffic Safety Agenda for 7/17/19

### Hello again<sup>©</sup>

Please see attached the updated Agenda for July 17<sup>th</sup> Traffic Safety Commission meeting.

#### Thank you,

Jean Corbin PW Department Secretary City of The Dalles 1215 W. 1st Street The Dalles, OR. 97058 541-506-2001 jcorbin@ci.the-dalles.or.us PUBLIC RECORDS LAW DISCLOSURE:

This email is a public record of the City of Dalles and is subject to public inspection unless exempt from disclosure under Oregon Public Records Law. This email is also subject to the City's Public Records Retention Schedule.